
September Speaker 
 

Tim Culbertson 
 
Although I teach middle school kids for a 
living, one of my passions has always been 
plants. I began growing orchids as an off-
shoot from working at Longwood Gardens 
in Philadelphia just after college. From the 
very beginning, it was all about Paphs, 
particularly awarded and select clones of 
historic importance, of which my collec-
tion numbers nearly 1000.  
 
While I love finding old, rare stepping-
stones in paph breeding, I also do a little 
hybridizing of my own, and growing up 
my own babies is a blast. I enjoy making 
my culture the best it can be, and I have 
had numerous experiences with profes-
sional growers in California and on the 
East Coast, which has helped tremendous-
ly.  
 
I am an accredited judge with the Ameri-
can Orchid Society, and I have served in 
various capacities with local orchid socie-

ties. I love meeting other people who like 
orchids too, and doing so often finds me 
traveling to shows, vendors, and peoples’ 
greenhouses to see the latest and greatest 
in new hybrids and to get the best orchid 
gossip.  
 
I like to be involved in plants as much as 
possible: in addition to Longwood, I’ve 
worked at the Smithsonian Institution tend-
ing to their orchids, and for years for the 
United States National Arboretum, collect-
ing rare plants and documenting cultivated 
species and hybrids for their herbarium. 
For your meeting, I’ll be sharing a presen-

tation on recent advances in Lycaste breed-
ing, culture, and growing. These plants are 
easy to grow and flower, are vigorous, and 
have low demands on culture, and as such 
are wonderful plants! Tremendous ad-
vancements in breeding Lycastes have 
been made recently, and I will share some 
of these with you, as well as help identify 
some of the important species in the back-
grounds of historically important and mod-
ern Lycastes.  
 
By the end of this presentation, you will 
have a new appreciation of what goes into 
breeding trends for these types of plants, as 
well as an appreciation of their beautiful 
flowers and ease-of-growth.   

I hope you all had a wonderful summer as 
we are heading to autumn time. 
 
Our vice president, Julie Ford, arranged for 
David Tohoshima to speak at our August 
meeting. David presented beautiful pic-
tures of classic Cattelya orchids, and we all 
enjoyed his slideshow. 
 
We also had another successful Summer 
Exotic Plant and Orchid Festival at the 
Westminster Mall in August, after the ab-
sence of last year’s summer event and this 
year’s February orchid show.  
 
Not only were the venders quite happy 
with their sales but also the buyers added 
different types of plants to their collec-
tions. Thank you to Joe and Ann Rupp for 
again operating the Members Plant Table 

with the help of members who supplied 
plants for sale, which ultimately helps our 
society’s bottom line. 
 
Special thanks to all the other volunteers 
who came and helped at the plant hotel and 
for setup and disassemble for the event: 
Richard and Lily Hara, Ha Bui, Tom 
Harrison, Catherine Petit, Rose Nakaba-
ra, Marilyn Bauer, Paula Butler, Julie 
Ford, Peter and Miko Yang, Judy 
Dahle, Laura Perry, Tina Coombe, Kira 
Dobritsa, Darla Miller, Kay Firebaugh, 
Van Anne Pham, Steve and Linda Bark-
er, Gen Gunderson, Barbara Chlupek, 
Dana and Cathy Seelig, Michael Miran-
da and Rudy, Phil Duke and Cathy, 
Rick and Arleen Wells, Lee Brandt, Joe 
and Ann Rupp, Guy Gottschalk, Rose-
mary and Joe Krumme, and Jan Ander-
son. I do apologize if I missed some  
 

members who donated their time and ener-
gy for the summer festival. 
 
The Vietnamese Bonsai Society partnered 
with us again and attracted crowds of visi-
tors to their display room. It benefits our 
NHOS plant table and all the other ven-
dors.  Their display was completely spec-
tacular and amazing. I thank the organizers 
of the Bonsai Society and each society 
member who participated in the event.   
 
Another orchid show and sale will be at 
Santa Ana Zoo, September 25-26, by Fas-
cination of Orchids. I am sure you will find 
plants for your collection. 
 
Hope to see you at the Zoom meeting in 
September. 
 
Winn Winmaw, 
NHOS President 
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third Tuesday of each month. 
 
General Meeting at 7:00 p.m.  

President’s Message 



Newport Harbor Orchid Society Monthly Meeting 
 
Date: September 21, 2021 
Time: 07:00 PM Pacific Time 
 
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82793911665?
pwd=ZUFBaHNzOVJCYzViMFlQWVRteTRNUT09 
 
Meeting ID: 827 9391 1665   Passcode: 951892 

Orchids Aweigh is published monthly.   
News deadline is the 25th of each month. 
 

Editor: Paula Butler 
Designer/Editor:  Christine Aschan  
 

Webmaster:  Thet Htun  
NHOS Website: www.nhosinfo.org 
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Many Thanks to All  
 
The August 2021 NHOS Exotic Plant 
and Orchid Festival, the first since 
the pandemic began, was a great 
success. A big thank you, especial-
ly, to all you faithful volunteers and 
to our loyal, enthusiastic vendors 
for their many healthy, beautiful 
plants and orchids. 
 
A new participant to our Festival 
this year was the Chino Bonsai So-
ciety. Thank you, Chino Bonsai So-
ciety for your large and artful dis-
play. And thank you to all the other 
Bonsai Society members who visit-
ed our Plant Festival. We hope 
you’ll all join us next year.  
 
A special thank you for the Festival 
Committee. The planning for the 
Exotic Plant and Orchid Festival this 
year was all done remotely. 
 
Rosemary Krumme 

Thank You Newport Orchid Society!  

We would like to extend a huge thank you to the Newport Orchid Society 
and all our customers that came out to the Westminster Mall for the 
Summer Exotic Plant & Orchid Festival. We had a fantastic time seeing all 
of our old friends and meeting new ones. For our first show back, it was a 
huge success which we owe all to your continued support! Thank you!  
  
Andy’s Orchids 

Order Orchids from China 
  
Wenqing Perner (Hengduan Bio-
tech) has the only nursery in China 
that can legally ship Chinese or-
chids out of the country. She has a 
fantastic selection of unusual epi-
phytic, lithophytic and terrestrial 
orchid species, many of which you 
will not find anywhere else.   
 
All orders need to be placed by 
October 6 so that Wenqing can get 
the proper cites and phytosanitary 
paperwork in place. Information, 
order forms, contact information, 
etc., can all be found in this folder 
on google drive: https://
drive.google.com/drive/
folders/1gcoTOEZMfom0-
O42dNSlXCoarEvDiZD5?
usp=sharing 
 
Sorry, there is no website for the 
nursery, but searching google im-
ages or Jay’s internet orchid species 
site should provide further infor-
mation about the various items on 
the order forms. 
  
Also, to save on shipping costs, or-
chid societies sometimes put in a 
group order where all the plants for 
members are sent to a single ad-
dress. Please download the order 
forms from the site, fill them out 
and send them to Wenqing. 
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On Display at the 2021 NHOS Exotic Plant and Orchid Festival 



Richard Hara 
10749 La Terraza Avenue 
Fountain Valley, CA 

Address Update Requested 
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